REPORT OF THE LAW DAY COMMITTEE OF THE LYCOMING LAW ASSOCIATION FOR THE YEAR 2003

Serving on the Law Day Committee in the year 2003 were The Honorable Dudley N. Anderson, attorneys Marc F. Lovecchio, Christian A. Lovecchio, Robin A. Read, David F. Wilk, and Benjamin E. Landon, and paralegals Ken Try and Kelly Crist. As in previous years, the Law Association sponsored an essay contest; the topics for 2003 being, "Should the government control what can be put on the internet?" for grades 7-12, and "Should schools control what clothes you can wear to school?" for grades 1-6. Students could also submit a work of visual art in an art contest, depicting justice or injustice.

Winning essays were read and art was displayed by the students in a ceremony on May 1, 2003, in Courtroom No. 1, which was videotaped for later viewing on cable television. Following the ceremony, there was a reception for attorneys and guests, at which Williamsport's newest federal judge, The Honorable John E. Jones, III, was the guest of honor. During the Law Day week, members of the Lycoming Law Association appeared on Ken Sawyer's radio call-in talk show on WRAK, discussing legal topics of interest to the public.

Thanks to all who contributed.

Respectfully submitted,

Jonathan E. Butterfield, Chairperson